
Reference: 131010--01 

Second discussion on the 11th Group meeting 

on Thursday,10th October,2013 at Landmark Seafood Cuisine  

In attendance-- 

Anthony Ho, Henry Lam & John Ho 

with copy--Jeffrey Mah 

Summary of discussion 

1)  This being the second discussion, Anthony started at 1900 hour by briefly reporting the progress of the items 

discussed in the last meeting and the development of communications with interested members since  then. 

He noticed that interest  in having a platform for all  scout members  of the 11th Group for interaction was 

definitely growing. 

2)   A photo was taken as a record of this meeting and John was asked to prepare the minutes . 

3)   Henry would help to prepare and develop the data base of the Group members around the world with the help of 

Jeffrey Mah. Anthony would contact Francis Ho Yip Leung (1965) to assist in the assignment. John would help 

to identify and contact scout members he knew in Hong Kong for this data base. 

4)   Anthony pointed out that a website had already been set up, with photos from The Shield(since 1952) and The 

Star(before 1952). 

5)   Anthony proposed and we agreed to invite Mr. Paul Hua, the present Deputy commissioner (management) of the 

H K Scout Association to be our guest at the coming  30th WYKAAO Celebration Gala on 19th October,2013. 

              -- A photo taking session of the 11th Kowloon Group will be held in the Gala evening. 

              --A group photo with Mr. Paul Hua will be taken for record purposes. 

             -- A group photo with scouts from WYHK (15 Hk Group) will also be taken. 

             -- Scout members from outside Toronto will be acknowledged. 

6)    All agreed to take advantage of the coming AGM platform of the WYK on 2nd December,2013 & set up a "show 

and tell" session of the 11th Group to help re-grouping  of the scout members. 

7)    Henry noted there was a typo in the last minutes on Paragraph 14;--The driving time to Point Pelee National Park 

& Flowerpot Island of the Fathom Five National Marine Park should be about 3 hours instead of 2. 

8)    There being no other business, the discussion was adjourned at 2030 hours. The time and date of the next 

meeting was to be arranged later.   

         

 


